

HECEIVED Haliuson 30 Jul 2004

CMO'S OFFICE / A

File.

School of Medicine

Medical Education Un

Queen's University Belfast Whitla Medical Building

97 Lisburn Road Belfast BT9 7BL

Tel Fax

www.qub.ac.uk

L521A.MS.BS

26 July 2004

Dr H Campbell
Chief Medical Officer
DHSSPS
Castle Buildings
Stormont Estate
BELFAST
BT4 3SQ

Dear Etta,

I am very much in sympathy with your concerns regarding good education practice in relation to the management of intravenous fluids, particularly in children.

The topic is taught and highlighted at several junctures throughout the undergraduate curriculum. The modern curriculum links physiology and clinical practice very early in the course. Again, in the 3rd year Nephrology attachment, this is a specific topic addressed by experts in the field. In the 4th year it is a core component of the Paediatric course, and we have a specific session in the final year in preparation for PRHO practice in relation to prescribing fluids.

I have no doubt that Jack McCluggage will make this a key component of PRHO training, both in the current structure and with the introduction of the 2-year foundation course.

Yours sincerely,

Professor Maurice Savage

Director, Institute of Medical Education

cc Dr J McCluggage, Post Graduate Dean Professor Rod Hay, Dean, Faculty of Medicine